November 19, 2008

Dick Davis

NFB of Minnesota

100 East 22nd Street

Minneapolis, MN 55404

ddavis@blindinc.org
612-872-0100

Dear members of the NFB of Minnesota,
Jennifer appointed me as our state coordinator for the 2009 Braille Literacy Campaign surrounding the Louis Braille Commemorative Coin.  During 2009, we will have many occasions to talk about the crisis in Braille literacy in this country, and how the coin can give us $4 million to improve this situation.  This note is intended to inform you about this initiative and ask you to be part of a national series of Braille demonstrations that will occur Sunday afternoon, January 4, 2009. 

In late March or early April the U.S. Mint will start distributing the Louis Braille commemorative coin, which will be the size of a silver dollar and have a one dollar face value.  The coin will cost around $45.  (Fred Schroeder says we should know the exact date and cost very soon.)  The Mint will not take advance purchases, so anyone interested in buying a coin needs to go to www.braille.org and register.  Persons who do so will be notified when and how they can buy the coins.

Louis Braille’s birthday, January 4, 2009, will be national kickoff day for the campaign.  On that date, chapters and state affiliates are asked to conduct an activity that will make people aware of the Braille literacy crisis, teach them about Braille, tell them about the Braille coin and collect their e-mail addresses if they are interested in one, and raise money for the Imagination fund, state affiliates, or local chapters.

Barnes and Noble will be involved in the effort, so we are encouraged to contact our local store (or another appropriate business if there isn’t one nearby) and arrange a table for that afternoon.  Some states have already contacted their local stores and learned that Barnes and Noble will give them vouchers to give to customers who stop by their table.  If those customers turn in the vouchers when they make their purchases, the local chapter will get a percentage of the sale.  (Our Metro Chapter has done this before and made about $200 for the day’s work.)  We will be able to get free packets that will contain the following:
· Braille alphabet cards depicting the coin, with room to Braille a person’s name. 

· An 11” x 17” framed poster that we can reuse.

· A new brochure explaining the campaign.

· Forms to collect e-mail addresses from interested people.

· Commemorative coin badges like the ones we got at the convention.

· A box to collect donations.  

In addition, there is a Twin Vision book on Louis Braille that has been published by the National Braille Press.  It is on sale for $6.95 at www.nbp.org/ic/nbp/LOUIS.html if you want one for demonstration purposes.
It will be necessary for us to match the $4 million from coin sales in order to be able to get it.  Fundraising for that is being carried out by the National Center.  We can collect donations for coins to be given to the kids in the Braille Readers are Leaders contest, and for the Imagination Fund.  Any money spent by the Imagination Fund for Braille literacy will qualify for the match.  Fred made it clear that we are not required to send in any money we collect: we can use it for state or local projects if we wish.  However, any money we send in to the Imagination Fund will qualify for the $4 million match.  
Here are the things we’d like you to do as chapters and individuals:  

Chapters: Please arrange for and conduct Braille demonstrations at your local Barnes and Noble (or other relevant business) the afternoon of January 4th.  See if you can get part of their afternoon sales proceeds.  Recruit chapter members to staff those locations, do Brailling, etc.  Tell me what kinds of activities you are planning to do so I can pass it on.  Let your local media know the details of the event, and see if they will cover it, and shoot me a quick e-mail afterward to let me know how things went.  I’ll pass it on to Fred Schroeder.  
IMPORTANT - PLEASE NOTE: Before December 12th, I need an estimate of the number of people you expect will stop by your table so I can order the right size materials packet for you.  Please give me the address where you want your packet sent.  I need to send in the orders before then if you want to get your packet in time.  This is a short turnaround time, so please act fast.    

Members:  Please call your chapter president and volunteer to work in these demonstrations.  Bring Braille writing implements and any other things that can demonstrate how Braille is used, like playing cards, can and clothing labels, etc.  Log onto www.braille.org, educate yourselves about this initiative, and get on the coin list.  Talk your family and friends into buying coins, get their e-mails, and either send them to me so I can get their names put on the list or put them on yourselves.  

As this initiative continues throughout the year, we will have other opportunities to educate people about the importance of Braille, the initiative, the coin, and the NFB.  I’ll let you know about them as soon as I know.  Check with www.braille.org to get up to the minute information.  
This should be an active year for all of us.  If you have any questions about the above, please e-mail me at ddavis@blindinc.org or call me at 612-872-0100.  Thank you in advance for your participation in this effort.

Dick Davis
